
STAND. COM. REP. No. 1%? 
Honolulu, Hawaii 

MAR032023 
RE: s.B. No. 608 

s.D. 1 

Honorable Ronald D. Kouchi 
President of the Senate 
Thirty—Second State Legislature 
Regular Session of 2023 
State of Hawaii 

Sir: 

Your Committee on Commerce and Consumer Protection, to which 
was referred S.B. No. 608, s.D. l, entitled: 

"A BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO PRESCRIPTION DRUGS," 

begs leafie to report as follows: 

The purpose and intent of this measure is to: 

(l) Require pharmacies to: 

(A) Provide accessible prescription drug label 
information to individuals who have difficulty 
seeing or.reading standard printed prescription 
drug container labels; and 

(B) Inform the public'that prescription drug label 
information is available in alternate accessible 
formats for individuals who have difficulty seeing 
or reading prescription drug container labels; and 

(2) Require the Board of Pharmacy to adopt certain'rules by 
December 31, 2023., 

Your Committee received testimony in support of this measure 
from the Hawaii State Committee of Blind Vendors, National 
Federation of the Blind of Hawaii, National Organization of 
Parents of Blind Children, and nine individuals. 
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Your Committee finds that regulation of prescription drug 
labels is largely a state, not a federal, responsibility. Your 
Committee also finds that existing state law requires dispensing 
pharmacies to label each prescription drug container with specific 
information that identifies the drug and provides information 
necessary for health and safety. However, individuals with low 
vision or blindness may experience difficulty in reading the 
labels, leading them to inadvertently take the wrong type of 
medication, the wrong dosage at the wrong time or under the wrong 
instructions, thereby endangering their health and safety. This 
measure addresses this concern by requiring pharmacies to provide 
prescription drug label information in alternate formats 
accessible to individuals who are unable to effectively read 
standard prescription labels. 

As affirmed by the record of votes of the members of your 
Committee on Commerce and Consumer Protection that is attached to 
this report, your Committee is in accord with the intent and 
purpose of S.B. No. 608, s.D. l, and recommends that it pass Third 
Reading. 

Respectfully submitted on 
behalf of the members of the 
Committee on Commerce and 
Consumer Protection, 

RETT KEOHOKALOLE, Chair 
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The Senate 
Thirty-Second Legislature 

State of Hawai‘i 

Record of Votes 
Committee on Commerce and Consumer Protection 

CPN 

Bill / Resolution No.:* Committee Referral: Date: 

55006 SDI HHS, CPN ¢/24/73 
D The Committee is reconsidering its previous decision on this measure. 

If so, then the previous decision was to: 

The Recommendation is: 

E Pass, unamended D Pass, with amendments D Hold D Recommit 
2312 2311 2310 2313 

Members Aye Aye (WR) Nay Excused 

KEOHOKALOLE, Jarrett (C) ./ 
FUKUNAGA, Carol (v0) V 
MCKELVEY, Angus L.K. .// 
RICHARDS, Ill, Herbert M. ‘Tim” / 
AWA, Brenton V 

TOTA L f O O O 

Recommendation: a Adopted D Not Adopted 

Chair’s or Designee’s Signature: M ”I‘M-m 
Distribution: Original Yellow Pink Goldenrod 

File with Committee Report Clerk's Office Drafting AgengL Committee FiIe Copy 

*Only one measure per Record of Votes 

Revised: 11/30/22


